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Colleen A. Treush was appointed Municipal Clerk in Edgewater Park 
Also, Shei L. Hannah as Acting Municipal Clerk in Beverly City 

Finally, BCMCA donated 2 baskets for the MCANJ Silent Auction. 

D. Camden County - Denise Brouse - No Report 
E. Cape May County - Shelia Cottrell- No Report 
F. Cumberland County - Karen Sefrit - No Report 
G. Essex County - Linda Wanat 

Essex County will hold its annual fall seminar on Thursday, October 12, at the Verona 
Community Center. Call: 973-224-0197 for details six CEU's will be offered. For the first time 
we will welcome Graham Petto, P.P., AICP who will provide information on technical tools, 
interactive maps and other outreach techniques to engage the public, respond to Open Public 
Records Act requests and address other constituent needs, with a specific focus on Planning & 
Zoning. In addition, the session will review the role of local governments to assist in the 2020 
Census through participation in the Local Update of Census Addresses Initiative by the U.S. 
Census Bureau. 

Sadly for all Essex County Clerks we acknowledge the retirement and invaluable contribution of 
Stephen Berry, Jr., Deputy Municipal Clerk for Glen Ridge Borough for forty-five years of 
dedicated service. 

H. Gloucester County - Patricia Frontino 

Gloucester County 
This past May, the Gloucester County Clerks gathered for our Annual Municipal Clerks and 
Mayors Dinner, with 50 people in attendance! This is an event which was started many years 
ago, and one we all look forward to each year. 
Our members got together for a party on June 30th to honor Dina Zawadski as the new President 
of MCANJ! Additionally, we celebrated Roy Duffield, Clerk from the City of Woodbury and 
Kathy Haas, Deputy Clerk from Woolwich Township, on their retirement. Not to stop there, we 
also celebrated baneen Fuss, former Deputy Clerk of Harrison Township, on her appointment as 
City Clerk for the City of Woodbury! 

The next meeting of the Municipal Clerks' Association of Gloucester County will be held on 
Friday, October 20,2017. This Breakfast Meeting will take place at the Gloucester County 
Board of Elections. Attendees will receive Election CEU's. 

MCAGC Mini Conference South 
Our Fall Conference was held Friday, September 22,2017, with 79 registrants, and 2 walk-ins. 
Attendees received a total of 8 CEU's for the day. The Gloucester County Board of Elections, 
along with the Gloucester County Clerk's Office were our first speakers, with attendees 
receiving 2 Election CEU's. Michele Seigfried and Eileen Gore did a session on various types of 

licenses, for 2 Licensing CEU's. After lunch, Susan Jacobucci did two sessions; the first being on 
OPRAlOPMA, for 1 Records CEU and 1 Professional Development CEU, and the second 
session was on Ethics, for 2 Ethics CEU's. 
We have already set our dates for the 2018 Mini Conferences: Friday, March 16,2018 and 
Friday, September 21,2018. 

1. Hudson County - Erin Barillas - No Report 
J. Hunterdon County - Karen Dysart - No Report 
K. Mercer County - Sharon Young 
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